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Dear Citizen/Interested Party: 

 

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is moving forward with the Volusia Transit 

Connector Study to evaluate the potential for providing enhanced transit service within the area 

encompassed by State Road (SR) 46 in Seminole County to US 1 in Volusia County.  FDOT will 

be hosting a series of public meetings at several community locations.  These public meetings are 

being held to get public feedback and comments on the refined alternatives.  

The public meetings will be held at three (3) locations within Volusia County to maximize 

opportunities for public outreach.  Project information provided at each meeting will be identical, 

so we invite you to attend the meeting that is most convenient for you.   

The schedule for the public meetings is as follows: 

Monday November 9, 2015 

6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

Presentation at 6:30 p.m. 

Daytona State College 

Daytona Beach Campus 

Bergengren Building #110 (Room 112) 

1200 W. International Speedway Blvd. 

Daytona Beach, FL  32114 

Tuesday, November 10, 2015 

6:00 p.m.  to 8:00 p.m. 

Presentation at 6:30 p.m. 

Sanborn Activity Center 

Ballroom B 

815 S. Alabama Ave. 

DeLand, FL 32724 

Thursday, November 12, 2015 

6:00 p.m.  to 8:00 p.m. 

Presentation at 6:30 p.m. 

Deltona City Hall 

Commission Chambers  

 2345 Providence Blvd. 

Deltona, FL  32725 

Each meeting will be held in an informal open house format 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. with an 

overview presentation at 6:30 p.m.  
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Display maps and boards illustrating the study area, the study schedule, and other study 

information will be available for public review and comment at each open house. Project 

representatives will be available to discuss the study, receive public input, and answer questions.   

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, 

disability or family status.  Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT 

compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI 

Coordinator by phone at (386) 943-5367, or via email at Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us. 

Persons with disabilities who require special accommodations under the Americans with 

Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should Joe Bitar, 

FDOT Project Manager, at 133 South Semoran Blvd., Orlando, FL  32807, by phone at 407-482-

7881, or by email to joe.bitar@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting. If you 

are hearing or speech impaired, please contact us by using the Florida Relay Service, 1-800-955-

8771 (TDD) or 1-800-955-8770 (Voice). 

For more information about this study, visit the study website, www.volusiaconnectorstudy.com.  

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me at the contact information 

provided above. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

  
Joe Bitar 

FDOT Project Manager 
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